MINUTES OF SELECTMEN'S MEETING
AUGUST 12, 1985

The following items were discussed:

1. The Highland Jersey Farm evaluation mistake goes back to
1981. It has been corrected this year on the tax bill.

2. Ethel Sargent is interested in Eva Lord's wood. The
Selectmen agreed with Eva to leave things as they are.

¢
3. Dr. DiBiaso sroke about the mortment in the park. The
monument needs to be set up on a base 14-16" high and landscaped,
this will be done when sidewalks are done. Light in the park
needs repairs and Lloyd Sargent has ordered them. Trees also
need to be pruned.

L, DNothing heard from Eliz. Birchfield regarding paving of
the jointly used parking lot.

5. $§00 to remove tree at Ina Day's.
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6. Front steps to be finished off before check is disbursed.

7. Howard Saturley reports that the town wells are low. He
would like the Town to publish notice in Shopping Guide,
Selectmen feel it is up to Howard to do this.

8. Parking on Sidewalks still not in paper. Don Jack feels
personal contact would make for better feelings where we
don't have a law enforcement officer.

9. There has been a complaint about the Co-Hi Orchard sign
at Route 5 & 25, obstructs view. Village limits are the
Selectmens responsibility

10. Letter received from York County Home Care Services asking
for the %240 appropriated at Town Meeting. Letter to advise
them th#t the tax bills are going out and thev will be paid

as soon as taxes come in.

11. Phil Day Salt Shed. Will pav after Town Meeting as
thev agreed. Weed snray is by the garage. It should be
put in the basement of the Town Hall.

12.  The sign by LeTarte's is the onlv "Welcome To Cornish"
sign standing. There are three signs in the Town Hall.
Cliff Whitney doesn't know when or if he can paint them.

13. DEP and Sewage - asked for violators. Saco River Corridor
to give the list to them.

14, General Liability Ins. Pol. received from Love joy.
15, Tax rate will remain the :?i%?ffb

5t ,year at 19 ml.




16. The sides of the roads need to be mowed.

17. Letter from So. Me. Reg. Planning Comm. would like list
of seasonal properties,

Joan L. Bettencourt, Secretary



